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“Where do all these great cars keep coming from?” 

It’s late October so that means it is time once again for our chapter’s annual judged meet at 
Greenwood’s Hubbard Chevrolet in Hubbard Ohio. We couldn’t have asked  for a more beautiful 
fall weekend. The fall foliage was at it’s peak and the leaves were just bursting with all the 
vibrant fall colors. 

Once again, we had a really nice selection of awesome Corvettes to judge from each generation. 
Thanks to Ken Jelley, Steve Rotunno and the rest of the members from the Shenango Valley 
Corvette Club. 

Every year I keep asking myself, “Where do all these great cars keep coming from?” 

We had 9 flight cars, 1 Concours and 5 Sportsman displays registered.   

The dealership, opens its doors to us for the weekend and we have the entire showroom and 
conference room at our disposal. All the flight cars are able to be housed inside the showroom for 
judging. Steve also provides a great lunch for everyone on Sunday, this year it was delicious fried 
chicken, mashed potatoes, perogies, Italian sausage, bread and butter. 

We held a brief PTSC board meeting on Saturday afternoon, followed by Operations judging and 
the judging school.  Bob Stokes held the judging school.  The focus of his presentation was to 
review the NCRS Standard Deductions.  Something very much needed by everyone, especially on 

the eve of flight judging the next day. He spent time on batteries, tires and headlamps. Handouts 
were provided and Bob reminded everyone to bring them and put them to good use on Sunday. 

Following the judging school, we all traveled down the road to the “White Rose” Italian 
restaurant for our annual dinner get together paid for by the chapter.  This has become a 
highlight for this event every year. The owner, staff and food were fantastic! 

Our chapter would like to thank Steve and the dealership for their hospitality as hosts. Ken Jelley 
for coordinating the event along with our judging chairman Bill Bryan. Bill needs a special 
thank you for all his hard work organizing a meet like this, especially trying to assign all the 
judging teams, to make things run as smooth as they do. We certainly can’t forget to thank our 
Tabulators, under the direction of Judy Geary. They have the most important job at every meet. 

This year’s team was: Judy Geary, Sandi Stokes, N.Robin Howard-Arduini and Chris Shaffer. 

Finally, thank you to all the Corvette owners who brought out their cars to be judged. Without 
them we wouldn’t have a meet! 

It is our goal as a chapter to try to make sure these meets are fun and enjoyable to everyone who 
attends.  Most importantly we hope that the owners learn a lot about their cars and the NCRS 
judging process.  It was obvious to me that we certainly achieved our goal once again this year at 
Hubbard. 

Hope you enjoy the event photos!       JP 

 

 


